
 
 

February 17, 2014 

Equipment Authorization Branch 

Federal Communications Commission 
Columbia, MD  21046 

Re: Medtronic, Inc. 
Non-Routine Confidentiality Request 
FCC ID No.:LF59538 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

 

We understand Internal Photos are not typically held confidential, but may be eligible for confidentiality in certain 

circumstances. Confidentiality for this information may be granted in the following circumstances  

-Internal photos of a non-consumer device may be held confidential if the device is not accessible to 

the general public  

Medtronic, Inc. (“Medtronic”) requests that the internal photos pertaining to the above-referenced 

application be withheld from public disclosure in accordance with Section  0.457 and 0.459 of the 

Commission’s Rules, 47 C.F.R. , following grant of the application. 

Medtronic’s Patient Assistant which is the subject of this filing is not available for general public to order. 

It is a prescription device and is paired to work with patient’s specific implantable device. These systems 

are provided to patients by the physician following their surgery. 

Information regarding internal photos is not released to the public, the device cannot be obtained by the 

public and any parties with access to this information are required to sign a non-disclosure agreement. 

It is with this understanding that we respectfully request the Agency to honor our request to maintain 

internal photos confidential. 

Respectfully, 

 

Janet Gavidia 
Prin. Radio/ Telecom Regulatory Affairs Specialists 
Medtronic, Inc. 
8200 Coral Sea St. NE 
Mounds View, MN 55112 
Email:janet.g.gavidia@medtronic.com 
Ph: (763) 526-2373 


